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Rosie Dijan (Muyongo) 
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Dear Blessed Families, Brothers and Sisters, 

 

Right around this time last week Charles and I were at the Bay Area Family Church together with other 

pastors and affiliate organization leaders from sub-region 5. We had our welcoming program with Rev. 

Ken Doo as the main speaker. He pointed out the need for us to know one another and establish a close 

bond of relationship together. He also emphasized the importance of working to unite and work to 

achieving the national goals. But above all he encouraged us to take care of our second generations and 

our members who have been disengaged from our community. 

 

The FAMICON 2021 was short, but a great experience. Friday was a brief welcome and dinner program. 

Saturday was a whole day of sharing and group discussions about the importance of the 7 national goals 

from our perspective. And how we as a community can own these goals. 

 

One of my greatest realization is that we are not alone as a community. There are other communities out 

there that we can work with and learn from. Our leadership is more than willing to support and encourage 

that collaboration. 

 

There are other things that are worth sharing but I think I will reserve them for another occasion. I am 

providing a link to some photos we took from FAMICON. Please check them out. 

 

This Saturday, 8.14.2021 is another great opportunity to help out in dumping the debris from the old shed. 

Scott Dolfay told me that he still need help for this. So please come if you are able to. 

 

For our Sunday Service on 8.15.2021, Dr. David Burgess will be giving the message. Make sure to be 

there to hear his message. I may not be there as I planned to visit another church this Sunday for ACLC 

outreach. We will have a prayer brunch on 8.21.2021 and a luncheon workshop on 8.28.2021. Both events 

are scheduled to happen at KEA church in Tacoma. 

 

Let us pray for one another as we are to close this week and begin a new one. May healing and comfort be 

experience by those who are sick and are suffering in our community. And may the love of our Heavenly 

Parent and True Parents flow in each and every family in our community. 

 

God bless you all! 

 

Sincerely, 

Rosie Dijan (Muyongo) - Senior Pastor 

Heavenly Parent's Holy Community in Seattle 

rdmuyongo.seattleHPHC@ gmail,com 


